
Oregon Airstream Club Board Meeting
In Person Meeting
October 19, 2024

Members Present: President Janet Schober, 1st VP Rachel Collins, 2nd VP Fabian Mills,
Secretary Gary Crumley, Directors: Cindy Muir, Bryan and Michelle Stewart, Membership Chairs
David and Linda Doughty, Rally Coordinator Mike Burnett, Newsletter Norma Massier, Rhonda
Levine, Webmaster Bob Crummett

Absent:, Social Media Chair Amy D’Abbraccio, Past President Chris Wagner, Treasurer Stacey
Rovinelli, Caravan Coordinator Mark Babcock

The meeting was called to order by Janet Schober and a quorum was established.
This meeting was held at the Fall Bounty / Year End Rally with OAC ,members in attendance.

President:
● No new presidential business

○ Janet wanted to thank the OAC club members, board and members for the past
year, the club has a good reputation with deep friendships in the club, all in all a
great group of people to lead.

Treasurer:
● No issues reported for discussion from the treasurer.

Rally Coordinator:

● Eleven rallies were presented to the board for approval for 2025 rally year, with 29
approved at the last board meeting this brings the total of approved rallies for 2025 to
40.

● Thirty eight rallies were held in 2024 with all of the rallies having a wait list for
attendance, which helped with cancellations.

● The camping summer is full with at least one rally every weekend, as always the 2025
rally starts with the leak test rally and ends with Friendsgiving.

● Host assignments for rallies are mostly worked out, 4-6 rallies do not have hosts, Mike
will be working on filling those host positions, and confirming with the assigned host to
confirm the hosts and co-hosts for the 2025 year. No issues are expected with
completing the hosts for the rallies.

● Rally handbook is expected to be completed by the end of December, Janet will be
helping Mike with the handbook.

● Mike will be sending the list of 2025 rallies to the Newsletter team to include in the next
newsletter also to get the list in front of the membership.

● Registration is expected to begin in January, however there will be an early registration
for the leak test rally scheduled for Jan 23 2025.

Motion to approve the new list of 11 rallies, Gary Motion, Cindy seconded - vote to
approve was unanimous.



Membership:

● Membership in the club is now at 409 rigs and 765 total members, we are continuing to
grow!

● A reminder to the membership in attendance that it is renewal season so be sure to
renew your memberships in a timely manner.

Newsletter:

● 2024 was a great year for the newsletter, published 6 times this year exceeding the goal
of 4 times per year!!!

● Donna Thorson has been a great addition to the newsletter team.
● New sections have been added to the newsletter: “in this issue”, “Coffee Notes”,

“Airstream Pinup”, “How to Submit to OAC Streamer”, and various links to areas of
interest to members.

● One goal for the team is to capture every rally in the newsletter, so that members can
use that as a reference to see what a rally is like when deciding on the rallies to sign up
for next year.

● Thanks to all the cub reporters who contribute the summaries and pictures from the
rallies, they make this possible.

● It was commented that at the International club level the Oregon Newsletter is one of the
top publications in the club, well deserved recognition from the parent club, congrats to
the newsletter team!

● Norma commented that engagement can be tracked and that we have a high level of
engagement with the club, so the club is active in reading and helping with the
newsletter, a great team effort.

Nominating Committee:
● Two positions are not filled for the 2025 year, the committee is actively looking to fill the

positions:
○ Treasurer
○ 2nd VP

Bylaws:

● Currently no one is working on keeping up with by-law changes.

WEB Update:

● No issues brought up at the meeting



Old Business:

● No Old Business

New Business:

● No New Business

Installation of new Officers: Florence Tramoni our Region 10 President presided over
installation of new Board Members.

● First a thank you to Bryan and Michelle Stewart who have completed their 2 terms as
director.

● Fabian Mills is or new 1st VP
● Rachel Collins is our new President
● Janet Schober is our Past President
● Rachel Brown is our new Director

Next Board Meeting has not been scheduled at this time.

Respectfully Submitted
Gary Crumley, Secretary OAC
Doctorcrums@gmail.com


